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Kirkham Town Council     

The Community Centre

Mill Street

Kirkham

PR4 2AN

Tel 01772 682755           

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 9th  May 2017 AT 7.00 PM KIRKHAM COMMUNITY CENTRE MILL STREET KIRKHAM

 Present: Mayor Cllr. E Silverwood, (in the chair) Councillors E. Oades, M.Cox, J Cameron, 
P Hodgson, K. Beckett, P Hardy.

E.Duffy (Minutes)
Members of the Public- Mrs. Marie Bentham. Debbie Parkinson.
1. Apologies for absence- Mr. P Langley.
2. Declarations of interest- None
3. Minutes of Annual Assembly 10th May 2016- Moved by Cllr. Keith Beckett and seconded by Cllr. P Hardy. 
4. Matters arising from the minutes- None.
5. Town Mayors Report- Thanks was given to the Clerk who after 18 months in post is doing a fine job and Council have come to depend on her.
Council held a successful Open Day and Public Consultation to celebrate the Community Centre’s 21st Birthday on Saturday 6th May which had 20+ stalls and more than 160 members of the public attending. Results from the ongoing consultation will be collated and fed into future plans for the Council owned facilities.

22nd July sees our first family orientated music festival, KirkFest, and it is hoped it will grow and grow in future years.

The artist sculpture denoting the covenant by Kirkham Town to the armed services is due to be installed on Remembrance Way.

The Mayor thanked the prison team for their continued work in the Town.

The Kirkham Christmas Lights group continue to grow after a fantastic event last year.

After a taste of some of the things happening in the Town the Mayor invited Members of the Public to speak.

6. Any other relevant business- Mrs Bentham commented on the low turn out to the Annual Assembly and Council agreed it was a sign of contentment in the Town but the meeting offers the community a chance to speak.
Mrs. Bentham commented that after many years of operating in the Town the Arts Society were dissatisfied with having to move their room booking half an hour later to fit in with the booking system brought in in January 2016. The Clerk explained that the system allowed back to back room bookings and unfortunately Arts Society were the only group that were upset by the system. It was suggested that the Society consider William Segar Pavilion for their meetings. 

The Meeting closed at 7.15pm
